                            MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 4, 2015 MEETING 
Call to Order:  The October 4th, 2015 regular meeting of the Cub Run Archers was gaveled to order by President Bob Walla at 11:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  Officers present were President Bob Walla, Vice President Dave Dobbins, Treasurer Jim Kerrigan, Range Captain Chris Rose, Indoor Director Dave Gilbert and Social Director Terri Perry. Also present were VBA Representative Red Bourdage and Field Archery Director Dick Riemer.  23 members were also present.

Presidents Report: Bob Walla reported that the minutes of the September meeting had been posted.  A motion was made and seconded that the minutes be accepted as presented and the motion passed unanimously.  The next meeting will be November 1st, 2015 at 11:00 in the Cub Run Field-house.  President Walla remarked that we need to do a better job of keeping our facility clean.  If you make a mess, it is your responsibility to see that it is properly cleaned-up.
Membership Concerns:  No membership concerns were voiced.
Treasurer's Report:  Deposited since last report, $2,575.  Spent since last report $1,493.  The current balance in our account is $4,915.  Motion to accept the report as read was passed without objection. 
Vice President's Report:  Dave Dobbins reported that the final shoot of the year, our annual Buckbuster 3-D shoot, was held on Sunday, September 20.  Participation was pretty good with a total of 43 shooters in attendance.  He thanked all who assisted in making this shoot possible (see the next newsletter for a list of names of people who helped with the shoot).  He pointed out, as he has in the past, that many of our 3-D targets are getting old and several are in need of replacement.  He noted that McKenzie targets can no longer be purchased although you can still get some parts.  He recommended that Rinehart 3-D targets be ordered this fall since we have had pretty good turn-outs from our 3-D shoots (74 shooters at the Winter Classic and 43 shooters at the Buckbuster).  The treasurer noted that $500 was already allotted in the 2015 budget for 3-D targets and suggested that the membership approve of an additional $1,500 expenditure to revitalize our set of 3-Ds.  The motion was seconded, discussed and passed unanimously.
Secretary's Report:  None

Treasurer's Report:  Jim Kerrigan noted that he will be beginning to put together a suggested Cub Run budget for 2016 and solicited input by phone, e-mail or in person from anyone who had suggestions as to what the budget will need to contain.  He further reported that in an effort to have a more uniform accounting of the CRA budget, all reimbursements in the future will require an appropriate reimbursement fom to clarify budget expenses during any necessary budget audits

Range Officers Report:  Chris Rose reported that a 6 month extension for the inspection of our field range has been granted by VBA and that the club will need to address target butts that are or are nearly shooting through.  He has been informed that if these butts are not repaired suitably, the range will not pass inspection.  The repairs need to be made and the range re-inspected by the end of March.  He also reported that an Eagle Scout project will undertake to stain the target butt holders on the practice range and four new benches on the field range.  A work party will be called soon to address the necessary repairs to the field range.  
Indoor Archery Report: There will be an indoor range officer orientation meeting immediately following the regular meeting and also following the November meeting.  Everyone wishing to act as a range officer on the indoor range must attend one of these meetings.  All range officers have to be at least Level 0ne certified archery instructors.
Field Archery Report: Dick Riemer reported the following upcoming range (or clubhouse) use related activities: 
     October 25, Archery 101 class
     October 26 Suburban Whitetail Management meeting in the clubhouse in the evening
3-D:  No report.

Youth Public Relations Report:  No report
Social Directors Report:  No report, a luncheon will follow the meeting.
VBA Representative Report:  Red Bourdage reported that for 2016 shoot year, we got all four of our requested shoot dates.  VBA is looking for donations for the 2016 banquet that can be used as door prizes.  In lieu of the 75th anniversary of VBA, next year all trophies earned at VBA State Shoots will be given out at the banquet. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:28.

Respectfully submitted;

David E. Dobbins

Secretary Pro Tem
